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October 19, 2008


Christina Zhang-Tillman
California Air Resources Board
P.O. Box 2815
Sacramento, CA 95812-2815

Re:  Low Carbon Fuel Standard
Dear Christina:

We are submitting these comments on behalf of members of the California Forestry Association (CFA).  CFA is a trade association whose members consist of forest products producers, forest landowners and natural resource professionals committed to environmentally sound policies, responsible forestry, and sustainable use of natural resources.  Our members process over 90 percent of the wood products manufactured in the state of California.  

While CFA believes the draft is a good starting point we would like CARB to consider the following as you move forward:

1. Complete a Fuel Life Cycle Analysis:  The state must complete its Life Cycle Analysis to ensure that a low carbon fuel standard actually reduces greenhouse gas emissions.  A critical component is an accounting for the land use impact of biofuels and other transportation fuels, particularly the land-use impacts of corn-based ethanol and other biofuels.  CARB has not yet included these impacts into its life cycle analysis.  It is very difficult to have a sound rule without the completion of this analysis.

2. LCFS Regulations could be more Fuel-Neutral: One of the most cost-effective ways of reducing transportation GHG is recognizing the superior fuel and GHG efficiency of diesel fuel as a passenger vehicle fuel. The proposed regulation fails to take this into consideration by not giving credit for diesel use in light duty vehicles.  Auto manufacturers are likely to be introducing significant numbers of passenger diesel vehicles that meet California’s stringent air quality standards, and this will also lower the GHG intensity of the fuel pool.  Allowing light-duty diesel vehicles would also help to introduce an advanced generation of renewable diesel fuels.

3. Remove Carbon Intensity Reductions for Diesel: We don’t believe that the proposed rule should set a separate carbon intensity reduction for diesel fuel.  The life cycle analysis uncertainties, supply concerns, concerns about technical feasibility and cost effectiveness are even greater for diesel than they are for gasoline. CARB has not yet determined the GHG scores for biodiesel, including application of land use change factors.  Until CARB has determined the GHG intensity of biodiesel sources, we have no way of knowing how much biodiesel will be necessary, and whether that much is available, and at what cost.  CARB should not have proposed a compliance schedule for diesel before making the GHG intensity determination.

4. Better Information Needed on Biodiesel Supply: There is not enough information so far to be able to estimate the amount of biodiesel needed to meet the carbon intensity requirements while still meeting the needs of California’s economy

5.
Diesel Fuel Drives California’s Economy: CARB should be looking at alternative diesel reduction requirements, and determining which is most cost-effective for diesel using businesses. Diesel using businesses are facing extremely demanding and challenging engine retrofit and replacement rules that CARB will be adopting soon.  Now is the not the time to add additional cost to diesel fuel.  What is this regulation going to cost?  Businesses are already under great pressure right now.  Higher diesel fuel prices and supply disruptions will negatively impact the entire state economy.

6.
Develop a Different Production Timeline for Diesel: The October 2008 Draft LCFS Rule proposes the same timeline for reductions in diesel GHG reductions as for gasoline. Given the complexities of conventional diesel and biodiesel production, a different timeline should be developed.  In fact, CARB should limit the rule to passenger vehicle fuel for now and defer inclusion of diesel GHG reductions.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment and consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,
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STEVEN A. BRINK

Vice President – Public Resources

California Forestry Association
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